
Appraisal Subcommittee
Federal Financial Institutions Examination Council

December 15, 1998

Ms. Jennie Jones
Regulatory Program Administrator
Division of Real Estate
400 West Robinson Street, North Tower
Orlando, FL 32801-1772

Dear Ms. Jones:

Thank you for your October 29, 1998 response (which we received on December 7th) to our
September 15th letter regarding Florida appraiser disciplinary actions. You raised two issues that
we would like to clarify.

You stated that you had checked the May 22nd and August 24th documentation sent to us and
did not find any codes “S” and “R” for Suspensions and Revocations. Without reviewing
historical data, I’m guessing that these codes were sent to us in past years. The numeric coding
for disciplinary actions was implemented in September 1997. Prior to that date, many States used
“S” and “R” to indicate Suspensions and Revocations. We have checked all Florida Registry
entries to ensure that the proper numeric codes are recorded.

On your item #2, you stated “…I was not aware that you only want revocation/suspensions
on the list.” We’re not sure what this statement references. In any event, we would like to have
all disciplinary actions. For your convenience, we have attached a summary form for National
Registry data submission guidance. The codes for Disciplinary Actions are listed on the second
page.

Thank you for your assistance. Please let us know if you have any questions.

Sincerely,

Ben Henson
Executive Director


